

## CHEROKEE NATION

P.O. Box 948 • Tahlequah, OK 74465-0948 • (918) 456-0671

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief John A. Ketcher Deputy Chief

January 20, 1994

The Honorable Peterson Zah President, Navajo Nation P. O. Box 308 Window Rock AZ 86515

## Dear Pete:

Enclosed is a copy of all the correspondence to date related to the proposed "listening conference" with Attorney General Janet Reno. Gloria Valencia-Weber will handle all of the on-the-ground logistical work with help and support from the University of New Mexico. The proposed dates are now either the first week in May or the middle of April, 1994.

In our brief telephone conversation I shared with you the fact that Kevin Gover and I will meet with Gerald Torres and Karen Skelton on January 24, 1994 to discuss the issues to be addressed during the conference. Either Kevin or I will keep you posted. I am particularly interested in your ideas on how we can make sure as many issues as possible can be heard at the conference from a divergent group of people.

Best wishes. I will talk with you soon. My telephone numbers are (918) 456-0671, ext. 200, (918) 696-4103 and (918) 696-4552.

Sincerely,

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief

enclosure